
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

EXECUTIVE

HELD ON 3 JULY 2006


EX.139/06
IMPROVING THE ENVIRONMENTAL PERFORMANCE OF THE CITY COUNCIL (Key Decision)

Portfolio
Environment and Infrastructure

Subject Matter

The Director of Community Services submitted Report CS.34/06 detailing progress on developing and improving the environmental performance of the City Council.  It had previously been agreed to implement throughout the Council an environmental management system promoted by the Cumbria Business Environment Network (CBEN).  This was a local initiative supported by the City Council that helps organisations to audit and manage their environmental impacts and is encouraged through a Bronze, Silver and Gold award scheme.  The Community Services Directorate has held a CBEN Gold Award for environmental management for the past three years.

Following the recent appointment of an Environmental Performance Manager and Support Officer, resources were available to drive forward the recommendation of developing an environmental management system.  This report outlined a strategy for implementing the initial stages of an environmental management system and would support the key priority of creating a Cleaner, Greener and Safer Carlisle.

The first CBEN award level, Bronze, starts with the adoption of an environmental policy statement done in conjunction with a series of audits which would apply to each Directorate that doesn’t currently have the CBEN award.   The aim is to achieve the Bronze Award at a 'group level' before helping other Directorates achieve their own Silver and Gold awards. 

The Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee have recommended that the City Council look to achieve the Silver CBEN Award for the whole Council by the end of 2007 and Gold by the end of 2008.

An Officer level Environmental Working Group has been appointed and the Town Clerk and Chief Executive had agreed to champion the aim of improving the City Council's environmental performance.

An Environmental Policy Statement was submitted for the Executive's consideration detailing the steps the City Council will take to improve environmental performance.

The report had been considered by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee on 22 June 2006 and a Minute Excerpt was submitted.

The Overview and Scrutiny Committee was very supportive of the aim of improving the environmental performance of the Council and it was suggested that the first sentence in number 8 in the Policy Statement be amended to read:-

"Raise awareness and motivate staff and Members to conduct their activities in an environmentally responsible manner."

It was also suggested that number 10 in the Policy Statement be amended to read:-

"Carry out regular reviews and monitor progress of our environmental policy to enable us to strive for continual improvement."

Summary of options rejected

None

DECISION

That the Executive adopts the Environmental Policy Statement for Carlisle City Council incorporating the changes to the Policy Statement as suggested by the Infrastructure Overview and Scrutiny Committee.

Reasons for Decision

The adoption of an Environmental Policy Statement is an important step in improving the performance of the City Council in order to achieve the high standards recognised by the Business Environment Network.







